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CALL TO ORDER Dr. Maureen McClure, President, called the Special Meeting of the Riverview 

Board of School Directors to order at 7:02 p.m.,  November 27, 2018, in the 

Library of the Tenth Street Elementary School. 
 

VISITORS PRESENT Mr. Hawk, Ms. Shoop, Ms. Facaros, Mrs. Hawk, Mr. Leech, Ms. Wilton, Ms. 

Harden 

 

ROLL CALL Present:  Members:  Mrs. Ashbaugh, Mrs. Aughenbaugh, Mr. DiClaudio, Mr. 

DiPietro, Mrs. Hurt-Robinson (via telephone), Dr. Loeffler (via telephone),  

Mr. Tillman, Dr. McClure; Mr. Falco Muscante, Solicitor; Dr. DiNinno, Supt.;  

Mrs. Tamburro, Recording Secretary  

 Absent:  Ms. Good, Business Manager 

  

 PRESIDENT’S REMARKS Dr. McClure welcomed all in attendance and mentioned that this Special 

Meeting was for the purpose of conducting interviews to fill the vacancy of Mr. 

Jon Nehlsen.  She let those in attendance know that if they wish to stay beyond 

Mr. Nehlsen’s term, it will be necessary to run in the primary and begin 

obtaining signatures as early as February.  The two candidates that are unable 

to attend this evening’s meeting will be interviewed next Monday at the 

Reorganization Meeting. 

 

BOARD VACANCY At this time, the Board conducted interviews with Sophia Facaros, Brian 

INTERVIEWS &  Hawk, and Jeffrey Leech for the open board seat. 

DISCUSSIONS  

 

HEARING OF CITIZENS Upon conclusion of the interviews, several members of the board thanked the 

candidates for their positive comments and the importance in their willingness 

to serve.   Dr. DiNinno shared her gratitude for those community members who 

were willing to step up and serve the school district.  She explained that in 

many school districts it can be difficult to fill open seats on the board.  We are 

very blessed that we have so many people willing to join our team. 

 

ADJOURNMENT Mr. DiClaudio moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting adjourned at  

 8:04 pm. 
 


